
MINUTES 

HORSE CAVE CITY COUNCIL 

November 10, 2014 

 The Horse Cave City Council met in regular session Monday, November 10, 2014, at 

6:00 P.M. at City Hall.  Present were Mayor Randall Curry and council members Vickie Rogers, 

Perry Martin, Ray Wilcoxson, Jackie Buckingham and David Lindsey.  Council member Sue 

Nunn was out of town.  Mayor Curry declared that a quorum was present and called the meeting 

to order. 

 

 The prayer and pledge to the American flag was led by Mayor Curry. 

 

 Motion was made by Vickie Rogers, seconded by Perry Martin, that the minutes of the 

October meeting be approved with a correction requested by Ray Wilcoxson that the Citizens’ 

Concerns item reflect the fact that Lindel Taylor, who was allowed on the agenda, was not a 

resident of the city.  Motion carried 5-0. 

 Voting aye – Rogers, Martin, Wilcoxson, Buckingham and Lindsey 

 Voting nay – None 

 Absent – Nunn 

 

REPORTS 

 

 Code Enforcement – Code Enforcement Officer Ken Russell presented his report. 

 

 Treasurer – Treasurer Annette Taylor presented the financial report. 

 

 Sandra Wilson presented the update to the Market Study. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

 Golf Carts on City Streets – Motion was made by Jackie Buckingham, seconded by Ray 

Wilcoxson, that the matter be tabled indefinitely.  Motion carried 5-0. 

 Voting aye – Rogers, Martin, Wilcoxson, Buckingham, Lindsey 

 Voting nay – None 

 Absent – Nunn 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

 Comprehensive Plan – On recommendation of Mayor Curry, Ray Wilcoxson moved, 

seconded by Perry Martin, that the goals and objectives of the Hart County Comprehensive Plan 

be adopted.  Motion carried 5-0. 

 Voting aye – Rogers, Martin, Wilcoxson, Buckingham, Lindsey 

 Voting nay – None 

 Absent – Nunn 
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Closing Main Street Parking – Mayor Curry reported that he had been approached by 

Judge/Executive Terry Martin and Scotty’s Contracting representatives requesting that the city  

remove parking on one side of Main Street while construction continued on I-65 to allow for safe 

passage of asphalt trucks.  He will again talk with these men to see if the problem can be 

resolved in any other way. 

 

Citizen Concerns – There were no citizen concerns voiced. 

 

 Council Concerns – Perry Martin had reports from East Dale Heights and Dell Avenue 

about street and sidewalk problems.  He will check and report back. 

 

Vickie Rogers reported grooves on Walnut and Guthrie Streets and patches and ruts on 

Mill St.  Street Committee chair Jackie Buckingham agreed to check on these streets. 

 

Reports – Police, Fire and Maintenance presented their reports. 

Mayor Curry announced that the Christmas Parade would be held December 6 at 10:00 

A.M.  the Deck the Hall store would open November 28.  Work was continuing in the Maple 

Street Park. 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

 The meeting was adjourned by a resolution honoring Horse Cave veterans, past and 

present.   

 

 

       ____________________________  

       Randall Curry, Mayor 

 

 

_______________________________  

Elizabeth C. Matera, City Clerk 

 

 
 


